From: Carol Clark

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2013 12:22 PM

To: Bunn, Jerri-Joanne Subject: meth clinic

## Dear Jerri,

I am writing to express my concerns over the potential meth clinic on Wellington Rd. I am not able to attend the meeting on Tues night because I work at night. I share the same concerns that everyone else has, but am especially concerned that many of the clinic customers will be using the #4 bus, which goes from Fanshawe College, all through the downtown and through Lockwood Park. The closest #4 stop to the clinic is less than a 5 minute walk, through the Waterman cut through, and is almost directly across from the front of Cartier school. My house backs onto the school property and I see how many small children walk by this bus stop on their way to and home from school. I am also concerned about an increase in traffic trying to turn left back onto Wellington Rd. I lived in the townhouses on Waterman 20 years ago, and making a left hand turn then was almost impossible. I feel this is not an appropriate location for a meth clinic and would appreciate my concerns being passed on, thank you, Carol Clark.